Secretary: Andrew Snedden



Douglas P. Sprigg
The Senate






Arkaroola
Parliament House 





Via Port Augusta
Canberra ACT 2600





South Australia
AUSTRALIA 






5700

Telephone (02) 6277 3511




Telephone (08) 86 484848
Fax (02) 6277 5811





Fax (08) 86 484846
E Mail: rrat.sen@aph.gov.au 



E Mail: doug.sprigg@bigpond.com








22nd October 2002

Dear Sir, 

I wish to register my opposition to the Transport Safety Investigation Bill. 

I can see no safety benefit from a Bill that gives excessive power to the ATSB in respect of seizure of material and property, and also applies severe penalties for withholding evidence. In this respect, it is my strong belief that the TSI Bill will reduce the voluntary flow of safety related information and ultimately reduce aviation safety. The ATSB and its predecessors have enjoyed adequate investigative powers and should not be granted any more.

It has been my understanding that the ATSB’s charter was to investigate without fear or favour. Their purpose was not to lay blame, but rather to identify safety issues and propose strategies to improve safety. The perceived, and probably real, infringements of civil liberties proposed by the Bill will only erode the aviation community's trust and cooperation with the ATSB.

I feel that the TSI Bill duplicates CASA's more-than-adequate powers with respect to seizure and prosecution. A strategy based on the USA ASRS, on the other hand, which encourages incident reporting in exchange for immunity from prosecution, will enhance the flow of information and significantly increase aviation safety in the long term.

Had it not been for the efforts of Senator Meg Lees, I would not have known of the Bill's existence. This Bill is unnecessary and should be discarded. 

Sincerely,
Douglas P. Sprigg. 

Chief Pilot 
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